
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
PROPOSED UPDATES TO THE CITY’S WASTEWATER DISCHARGE LOCAL LIMITS  

CITY OF DAVIS 
 
The Davis City Council will conduct a public hearing at the City Council meeting at 6:30 
p.m. on Tuesday, November 19, 2024, in the Community Chambers at City Hall, 23 
Russell Boulevard, Davis, California, for the purpose of receiving comments on 
proposed updates to the City’s Wastewater Discharge Local Limits.  

 
DESCRIPTION: 
On December 9, 2015, the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) evaluated the City 
of Davis Pretreatment Program for compliance. During this evaluation, it was 
determined that the City’s wastewater local limits needed to be reviewed for potential 
updates. Any updates require approval by the State or Regional Water Quality Control 
Board as a substantial change to the City’s Pretreatment Program. 
 
The City’s current local limits were developed in 1993 and most recently modified in 
2013.  
 
After review of a report on the Local Limits, on December 28, 2023, The State Water 
Board on behalf of the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board approved 
the City of Davis’s proposed changes. 
 
Based on the report and State approval, staff is proposing to adopt the proposed new 
wastewater discharge local limits as follows: 

Pollutant Local Limit (mg/L) Daily Maximum 
Concentration 
 

Conventional 

Ammonia as N 2,700  

Biochemical oxygen demand (BOD) 3,800  

Total suspended solids (TSS) 2,600  

Metals (Total Recoverable)  

Arsenic 1.7 

Cadmium 4.7 

Chromium 23 

Copper 7.1 

Lead 5.0 

Mercury 0.21 

Molybdenum 1,500 

Nickel 6.8 

Selenium 14 

Silver 4.1 

Zinc 4.0 

Other Toxics 



 

 

Cyanide 8.2 

 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
All interested parties are invited to participate in the public hearing or send written 
comments to Sandra Macomb, City of Davis, Public Works Utilities and Operations 
Department, 1717 Fifth Street, Davis, California, 95616; or via email at: 
PWWeb@cityofdavis.org, by the end of the public hearing. Those wishing to comment 
during the Public Hearing should consult the instructions on the meeting agenda. For 
questions, please call the Public Works Utilities & Operations Department at (530) 757-
5686.  
 
The City of Davis does not transcribe its proceedings. Persons who wish to obtain a 
verbatim record should arrange for attendance by a court reporter or for some other 
acceptable means of recordation. Such arrangements will be at the sole expense of the 
person requesting the recordation. Individuals wishing to challenge the action taken on 
this matter in court are notified that, the challenge may be limited to only those issues 
raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence 
delivered to the City Clerk, at or prior to the public hearing. 
 
Stan Gryczko, Director 
Public Works Utilities & Operations Department 
October 16, 2024 


